
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 10/22/2012 11:46:58 AM

Subject: FW: Request for meeting with Governor Haley
Attachments: STEMSO letter.docx

Texas .docx
Texas Ruling.docx
Kathy Hebert.vcf

Please see the attached request, and let’s discuss.  I have a scheduling meeting with NH on Wednesday.
 
-Leigh
 
From: Kathy Hebert [mailto:kathy@stemso.org] 

Sent: Monday, October 22, 2012 11:16 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: DeborahLong@schouse.gov; WesHayes@scsenate.gov; KristopherCrawford@schouse.gov; ThomasPope@schouse.gov; 
LeonHoward@schouse.gov

Subject: Request for meeting with Governor Haley
 
Dear Leigh,
 
As mentioned to you by telephone, The International Stem Cell Society (STEMSO) would like to request a 
meeting with Governor Haley to discuss the introduction of a Compassionate Care Bill  that will allow for 
known hospitals to perform minimally manipulated adult stem cell treatments for chronic illnesses and injuries 
using one's own adult stem cells. This treatment will be administered at the discretion of a board-certified 
medical doctor in the state of South Carolina.  Please see the attached letter from STEMSO and the additional 
documents which will show how Governor Perry in Texas allowed the Texas Medical Board to regulate adult 
stem cells. 
 
I look forward to your response for a date and time to meet with Governor Haley.
 
Warm Regards,
 
Kathy Hebert
International Stem Cell Society (STEMSO)
Executive Vice President
STEMSO.org
803-412-4590
Kathy@stemso.org
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